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The Search Is On... 
 
Little and Great Thurlow Parish Councils are looking to appoint a new 
Editor or an Editorial Team for The Village Link Magazine.  I will be 
stepping down as Editor from May 2013 after nearly 3 years service.  I am 
pleased to say that The Village Link will be handed over in fine financial 
health and with a strong and growing advertising base. 
 
During the last joint Thurlow Parish Council meeting we discussed my 
stepping down as Editor and how the Parish Councils would continue to 
support The Village Link both financially and from a support/legal 
perspective going forward. 
 
I have enjoyed my time as Editor and have received great feedback from 
its readers. I would like to thank my partner Tim and the team of 
volunteers who distribute The Village Link for their support and help. I will 
continue to be a member of the Thurlow Fayre Committee and once again 

Church PCC and support fund raising activates in the Thurlows. 
 
You may not want to take on the full Editorship but maybe interested in 
being part of a team to see The Village Link continue after May. So what 
are you waiting for? If you would like to know more, then please contact 
me directly on 783654, or any member of the Parish Councils.  
 

Kevin Crowson  Editor 
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Making women feel better about themselves 

 
I help busy women get themselves off the back burner and  

into the driving seat of their lives. 
 

tally uplifted and physically invigorated. 
 
 

 
Email me to see my testimonials:  

 
clairefoy@btconnect.com 

 
Or call me for an initial chat: 01440 783342 or 07791 837114 

 
Fully equipped, qualified & insured Personal Trainer,  

NLP coach & Sports Massage Therapist 

mailto:clairefoy@btconnect.com
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Happy New Gardening Year to all readers from 
everyone at the gardening club. 

 
It was a full house at February's meeting with such enthusiasm for the coming year's sowing 
and planting. Sue excited us with her chilli growing tips and gave us all a heat rating card and 
some home harvested chilli flakes, and everyone brought along spare seeds and we held a 
swap shop which saved us a few pennies. 
 
Well it's time to get sowing - Potatoes should be chitting and shallots need to go out aswell as 
starting off sowings of peppers, chillis, broad beans and peas. Not long now and Monty the 
almighty will be back on TV with Gardeners World keeping us on track. We salute you Monty! 
 
Now for some unfortunate news - all of my hens were wiped out by a fox recently so all you 
hen keepers - beware and lock them up safely as soon as they go to bed. 
 
Finally, watch out for the Thurlow Gardening squad - we will be out and about in a garden 
near you! Grab a spade or trowel and join us for some serious FUN! 
 
Next meeting Friday 8th March at my house. Hope to see you there.  
 

Dawn tel: 783646 

T H UR L O W W O O D L A NDS T H UR L O W W O O D L A NDS T H UR L O W W O O D L A NDS    
 

MAKE SURE YOU HAVE WELL-SEASONED LOGS 
FOR NEXT WINTER  deliveries start in July. 

HARDWOOD HARDWOOD HARDWOOD 
from £150/Load from £150/Load from £150/Load    

   

Load = 2.5 cubic metres Load = 2.5 cubic metres Load = 2.5 cubic metres 
(Transit Tipper Truck) (Transit Tipper Truck) (Transit Tipper Truck)                                  

available in 8 or 12 inch available in 8 or 12 inch available in 8 or 12 inch 
logslogslogs   

SOFTWOODSOFTWOODSOFTWOOD   
from £120/Load from £120/Load from £120/Load    

   

Load = 2.5 cubic metres Load = 2.5 cubic metres Load = 2.5 cubic metres 
(Transit Tipper Truck) (Transit Tipper Truck) (Transit Tipper Truck)                                  

available in 8 or 12 inch available in 8 or 12 inch available in 8 or 12 inch 
logslogslogs   

               
Cheque, Cash & all major credit cards accepted 

 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
 

TEL: 01440 783661TEL: 01440 783661TEL: 01440 783661   
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While the weather conditions are still prohibiting the farm from carrying out some of their 
field work it has improved enough to start putting Nitrogen onto the fields; this is our main 
form of fertiliser and we have moved to using a liquid form this year, giving more even 
coverage and less wastage.  
 
Wheat has been drilled after the sugar beat and the farm is also planning their Spring 
operations which will have to be tailored to take into account the poor winter. 
 
The pigeons, as always, are feeding on the fresh shoots of the OSR and winter bean crops 
as they emerge. The battle to control the pigeon population is ongoing with the use of 
bangers, rockets and gas guns The farm spends a lot of time on control in late Winter and 
early Spring but without effective control, pigeons can soon ruin a young crop. 
 
The hedge cutting season is winding up for this year and the farm is just trying to finish off 
their ditching operations. 

Thurlow Estate News 
H

un
t 

The Hunt has moved to a three day week from the beginning of February which is keeping 
both horses and riders very fit! 
 
The Cambridge Point to Point went very well with almost 160 entries and a very good turn 
out at the gate and surprisingly the going was reasonably good. The farm team and David 
and Bob, who maintain the racecourse, are well on their way to finishing the repairs to the 
jumps and course itself in preparation for the Thurlow Point to Point. 
 
The dates are as follows: 
 
 
1. Saturday 2nd March . Thurlow Hunt Point to Point. 
 
2. Saturday 23rd March - Puckeridge Hunt Point to Point 
 
As always there will be various trade stands as well as hot and cold snacks and the beer 
tent and we very much hope that you will come and enjoy the racing. 
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Properties to let  
 
1). 70 The Street, Great Wratting  a semi detached three bedroom property which is 
undergoing partial refurbishment. The property has oil fired central heating and an open 
fire, there are three bedrooms upstairs and there is a kitchen/diner and separate living 
room on the ground floor. The house has a secluded and secure garden which is currently 
to grass and outbuildings. Price - £825 pcm. 
  
 
We have several other properties available to rent immediately or if you are interested in 
being notified of any other properties that are coming up in the future please call the 
Estate Office on 01440 783661. 
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With the shooting season now at an end the keeper is trying to take a well earned break. 
He is however still having to feed certain areas on the Estate to ensure that the pheasants 
have enough food during this cold snap  feeding could well go on to the end of March 
when natural food stuffs start to become more abundant. 
 
The keeper will also be breaking down the remaining feed hoppers and water drinkers and 
then rounding them up to be washed down/sterilised before being stored up before they 
are put back out in the summer. 
 
Finally, the game strips that provide cover and food for the birds throughout the shooting 
season are being topped and the farms will start to plough in the stalks and husks, in 
preparation for the new crop to be drilled in May time. 
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A little Biblical humor: 
          UNANSWERED PRAYER 
 
The preacher's 5 year-old daughter noticed that her father always paused and bowed his 
head for a moment before starting his sermon. 
One day, she asked him why. 
 "Well, Honey," he began, proud that his daughter was so 
observant of his messages. "I'm asking the Lord to  
help me preach a good sermon" 
 
"How come He doesn't answer it?" she asked. 
 
 
          BEING THANKFUL 
 
A Rabbi said to a precocious six-year-old boy, "So your mother says your prayers for you 
each night? That's very commendable. What does she say?" 
 
The little boy replied, "Thank God he's in bed!"          

W
oo

ds
 

Forestry operations are at a standstill in our wetter woods at the moment as we are unable 
to get any sort of machinery into the woods. The forestry team are therefore focusing their 
efforts on several areas of thinnings in woods that have good access from hard tracks 
while waiting for the wetter woods to dry sufficiently to allow access. 
 
Shortly they will also undertake this years replanting program to include restocking an area 

that need attention. 
 
Due to unprecedented demand for logs this year we have now filled all of our current 
delivery slots for this season however we are now taking orders for when we recommence 
deliveries in July so please call the Estate Office on 01440 783 661 to order your delivery of 
hard or soft wood. 
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A well attended Joint Great and Little Thurlow Parish Council meeting was held on 
29th January 2013. The Police reported five crimes in the Thurlows since the last 
Joint Meeting. In response to a recent trend of burglaries across 32 villages in the 
area, the Police are making every effort to apprehend the culprits. Once again 
speeding traffic through the villages was discussed and this is to be raised at the 
next SNT Priority Setting Meeting. 
 
Matters on the agenda included a draft sublease for the play equipment on the 
Sports Field which is to be considered by both Parish Councils at their next 
meetings and there were no objections to a planning application for the resiting of 
the village shop/garage. It was noted that grants had been obtained by the 
Sports Club for the refurbishment of the pavilion and showers. It was also noted, 
with regret, that the Editor of The Village Link, Kevin Crowson, was giving three 
months notice of his resignation. Kevin was thanked for all his hard work over the 
last three years in producing an excellent village magazine.  
 
Favourable comments had been received on the new joint village website 
www.thethurlows.org.uk. A new project is the possible installation Wi-Fi at the 
Village Hall and parishioners are being consulted to see whether a computer 
course for beginners might be of interest. 
 
The next Joint Village Litter Pick will be held over the weekend of 16fh/17fh 
March and the date of the next meeting is Wednesday 12th June 2013 at 8pm. 
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1st Burrough Green Brownies  
 
The brownies have been very busy with fun packed meetings since the New Year, 
we got off to a slow start because the snow caused us to cancel the first meeting 
of the new year. 
 

interest badge. Some of the activities involved making animal masks, singing 
games and making posters about animals.  
 

Jarman centre in Newmarket. The theme is Africa and we will have lots of fun 
games, craft activities and even campfire cooking! We are finding out about fair 
trade and how different life in Africa is from England.  
 
We meet weekly in Brinkley during the school term. Brownies is for girls aged 7 to 
10 if anyone would like more information please contact 
 

Margaret Whalley 01638 716939 
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One of these days we shall wake up and hear that David Attenborough has died.  
There will then be deep and widespread national mourning, since he has become 
a sort of secular saint  a new St Francis of the birds and animals.  But one 
should praise people while they are still alive and with us, not just write solemn 
obituaries when they are dead, so here goes.  For years he has been our guide to 
the natural world  infectiously enthusiastic, knowledgeable and, what is not at all 
the same thing, wise.  It has become a sort of televisual cliché, but now an 
addictive one: the camera shows us some impossibly remote and inhospitable 
terrain from a great height; we pick out a tiny, distant figure in the wilderness of 
ice, desert, plain or whatever; the picture zooms slowly in; and there is 
Attenborough, spreading his arms outwards to welcome us in, swaying around 
somewhat erratically to emphasise his words, and telling us, almost confidentially, 

conditions, there is life, abundant life, and just over here behind me is something 
 

 
In his autobiography he tells the story of his first job-interview with the BBC.  He 
applied to be a graduate trainee and got the job, but years later when he moved 
into management he took a look at his own file.  He saw that the interviewer had 
commented that this was a clever man who should certainly be given a position of 
some sort, but should on no account be allowed in front of a camera, because of 
his peculiar facial movements and body language.  And this is precisely his great 
charm, of course.  He has the priceless gift of conveying his excitement and sense 
of wonder about the natural world in a way we can share and understand and can 
see to be genuine.  He is the perfect guide and intermediary, who leads us in and 
then lets us see what he saw and enjoy our own reactions.  So many other 
broadcasters seem over-trained by comparison.  I have stopped watching 
programmes like Springwatch, since the presenters now seem to spend more time 
presenting themselves rather than the wildlife and are required to banter, flirt and 
utter all sorts of banalities that just get in the way. 
 
I have never met Attenborough, alas, but I have heard him give a talk.  The hall 
was packed, of course, and at the end of his spellbinding performance the 
chairman invited questions.  A little boy at the front shot up his hand and asked in 

the first thing you might do is go outside in your garden and look hard at 
something.  I mean look really closely, for a long time, and then try to draw or 
write down what you saw and think of some questions to ask.  It may become a 

 
 

Jeremy Mynott 
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country, my Dads truck ended up in a field! He is not happy because so many other people 
have had accidents it will take several weeks to be repaired. Even though the snow has 
gone it is still far too cold for my liking and I wish it would warm up!  
 
However, now the snow is gone I can let my rabbit out to run around the garden. He loves 

again afterwards! He and my cat like to chase each other around the garden!  We are also 
seeing lots of birds on our bird table outside the window. We even see wood peckers!  
 
When it warms up we are planning to tidy up the graveyard beside my house and are 
going to plant some wildflowers to make it look nicer. 
 
The river is still high and is the second highest I have ever seen it-in 11 years! The highest 
time that I can remember, it went over Pooh sticks bridge at the bottom of the drift. There 
are also lots of beautiful snowdrops just coming out down the drift.  
 
I am looking forward to going on a Brownie holiday as a pack leader for our local brownie 
unit. It should be really good fun, two of my friends are also there helping out as pack 
leaders, we will be helping the brownies with all their activities. I will also be assisting my 
mum in the kitchen.  I will report next month on how good the holiday was and how much 
food my mum managed to burn! 

Sacha Davies  age 14 
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A chance for children to really get the most out of the schools holidays ran during February 
half-term at Thurlow Pre-school, where 2-11 year olds were welcomed by enthusiastic staff 
and took part in arts and crafts, painting, glueing and creating pictures to take home. 
There was also the return of the very popular Messy Day where children loved to make a 
mess, laugh and create some art with their feet. Other activities included cooking and a 
chance to explore the nearby woodland.  
 
Parents think the club is great as their children are entertained and happy whilst getting 
some exercise and learning in a safe environment, plus there is no mess at home. 
 
The pre-school would like to thank all the members of the committee past and present, as 
well as the local community who make the school an excellent place for children and one of 
the highlights of the Thurlow community. The commitment of staff, support of parents and 
local organisations make the pre-school a success. 
 
Holiday club at Thurlow Pre-school runs during the school holidays for 2-11 year olds. It is 
great for the children to have fun, keeps them busy and they can make new friends. To 
enquire about this or the pre-school call 01440 783688. The pre-school's experienced staff 
now provide childcare from 8am to 6pm, 51 weeks a year.  
 

Dawn Bamford, Secretary Thurlow Pre-school Committee 
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Thurlow WI met on the 12of February. President Ann Tipper in formed us of all 
Federation events, and then introduced Jeremy Mynott to tell of his latest 
adventures. His first slide was [Thurlow WI goes wild]. We were taken on a visit 
to the Outer Hebrides with beautiful pictures of birds, his main interest, and views 
of these remote places. His tales of spending the night alone on an uninhabited 
island, and living on a very small boat in choppy seas caused much laughter. We 
are always amazed at the lengths he goes too for the chance of seeing rare 
species. He ended his slides with the words [see you again next year somewhere 
in the wild]. 
 
Jill Steele thanked him for yet another of his now famous talks. 
 
This meeting attracted six visitors and an extra large raffle saw most of them 
winning a prize. 
 

and Camisoles Come and join us for a fun evening on the 12th of March Village 
Hall 7:30pm. 
 

Iris Eley  - Little Thurlow Reporter 
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Date Day Time/Event Time/Event Time/Event Time/Event 

3rd 
Mar Sun 9:30 HC 

Kedington 
10:00 SotW 

Great Wratting 
11:00 HC 

Little Bradley  

10th 
Mar Sun 9:30 HC 

Barnardiston 
9:30 SotW 
Kedington 

11 HC 
Great Thurlow  

17th 
Mar Sun 10:00 HC 

Little Wratting    

24th 
Mar Sun 8:00 HC 

Kedington 
9:30 HC 

Little Thurlow 
11:00 HC 

Great Wratting 
18:00 ES 

Kedington 

31st 
Mar Sun 10:00 

Great Bradley    

7th 
Apr Sun 9:30 HC 

Kedington 
10:00 SotW 

Great Wratting 
11:00 HC 

Little Bradley  

14th 
Apr Sun 9:30 HC 

Barnardiston 
9:30 SotW 
Kedington 

11:00 HC 
Great Bradley  
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Month Date Day Time Event Location Information 

March 8th Fri 18:30 Thurlow Gardening 
Club Dawn Abbey Dawn 

783646 

March 19th Tue 19:30 Little Thurlow Parish 
Council Meeting 

Thurlow 
Village Hall  

March 21st Thu 19:30 Great Wratting Parish 
Council Meeting 

Wheel  
Cottage,  

The Street 

Parish Clerk 
gtwrattingpc@ 

yahoo.co.uk 
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Holistic Therapies. 
Natural Remedies. 

 

 
 

Our Reflexology, Reiki, Massage and Relaxa-
tion treatments can help relieve stress, tension 
and fatigue, soothe pain, ease headaches, 

promote restful sleep and more.  
 

We help men, women and children of all ages 
lead healthier lives, often when traditional 

medicine cannot provide answers.  
 

The Healing House  
Great Bradley  Saffron Walden and Newmar-

ket  
01223 654552 

www.thehealing -house.com  

 
Petrol Garden Machinery 

 repairs & servicing 
Blades sharpened & balanced 

Collection & Delivery 
Tractor, self-propelled & push mowers 
Chain saws, hedge cutters & strimmers 
Fast friendly service 

 

For friendly advice & quotation 
Please call Mick Erridge 

���� 01440 783455 
Mob: 07979 001031 
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Peter and Ruth Lloyd Trust 
 

The Trust, which was set up in 2008 to give 
an award of £800 to a student attending 
University for the first time, is now ready to 
receive applications for the Academic year 
2013-2014. 
 
The degree course must be from one of the 
following:- A rchitecture , E nginee r ing, 
G eography, H istory, Law, Mathematics, 
M edic ine ,  Sc ienc e and V e te r ina r y 
Medicine . 
 
The Applicant must be from one of the 
following parishes:- C a r l to n c um 
W il lingham, G reat T hur low , L itt le 
Thur low, W est Wickham, W est W ratting, 
W eston Colville and Withersfie ld. 
 
Further information and application form may 
be obtained from:- 
peterandruthlloydtrust@yahoo.co.uk  
Closing date for applications will be the 31st 
March 2013. 
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Thank You... 
The Thurlows Calendar 2013, which 
was the brainchild of Naomi Sharrod, 
has realised a profit of £300. 
 
At the start of the calendar project 
Naomi committed to covering the 
production costs of the calendars and 
to sell them in the village shop, with 
any profit being divided between the 
Great & Little Thurlow Churches. 
 
Naomi has made donations of £150 to 
each church. There are still one or two 

 
 
Well done Naomi and thank you to 
everyone who submitted photographs 
and purchased the calendars. 
 

What a great success! - The Editor 

mailto:peterandruthlloydtrust@yahoo.co.uk
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I wonder how much you know about Amos, one of the prophets in the Old 

without fear or favour. Amos was a late entrant to the job of the prophet. 
Essentially a countryman, he was well-acquainted with creatures of the wild such 
as vultures, lions, bears and snakes. He worked with the shepherds of Tekoa, 
herdsmen looking after the short-legged sheep of the desert area, and was 
probably responsible for tending the few fig trees which they cultivated around 
the chief well of their desert pastures. He would have made yearly journeys 
around the markets of the land to sell the wool which the shepherds had 
produced. Local towns had markets as well as religious shrines, and their annual 
festivals would also be great fairs. On the road, and in the market, Amos would 
meet and talk with men of other lands, Phoenician or Canaanite traders, or 
Philistine traders on their way to and from Egypt. In the pages of this Old 
Testament book we hear no distant desert echo of life, but rather the thick and 
noisy rumour of the caravan and market place, where they talked of the plague 
marching up from Egypt, told ugly stories of the Phoenician slave trade, and 
swapped rumours about the advance of the Assyrians in the occasional raids 
towards Damascus. Amos was well acquainted with the way of life in the kingdom 
of Israel, and saw for himself the wickedness of the people, the corruption which 
was all around in every rank and class of society. Sent to denounce the social and 
religious corruption and to warn about the impending judgement of God, Amos is 
less than popular. Amos lived at a time of settled peace and growing power, a 
time of optimism, with a vigorous community, wealthy, cultured and supposedly 
religious. There was peace and prosperity to an extent not known since the days 
of king Solomon. Increases in trade had brought plentiful money, but most of it 
found its way into the pockets of a few, and so dire poverty rubbed shoulders 
with opulence. That injustice, perjury and fraud were rife seemed not to matter. 
It was onto a complacent stage that Amos stepped. This community was about to 
be threatened in the name of the God of justice with political overthrow. Amos 
predicts that evil will be destroyed, and that only a small and faithful remnant will 
remain. The problem lies in the fact that the people are rich and live lives of 
luxury but are in fact selfish and careless of human rights. The upper classes have 
all that they want, whilst the poor, the peasants, are sinking into misery and even 
into slavery. The kingdom of Israel has religion, but without morality. The people 
are blinded by the glare of wealth, and Amos sees the poverty, and the cruel 
negligence of the rich, the injustice of the rulers, and the immorality of the 
priests. In chapter eight we read of the ephah being made small and the shekel 
great, a double cheat as the traders reduced the size of the measure in which 
grain was sold, and increased the price charged for it. Amos came to the northern 
kingdom as a foreigner, an incomer, and as a man of the country he would come 
to the cities of Israel with a certain detachment, seeing them as only an outsider 
could see them, able to detect and to expose the rotting mass of spiritual  

Church News 
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Councillors and was joined by CC Midwood and DC Clifton Brown as well as three members 

grass cutting on the Sports Field and donations of £25.00 are to be sent to Magpas, Suffolk 
Age UK, Vitalise, East Anglian Air Ambulance and British Heart Foundation.   
 
It was noted that the broken Rights of Way sign on Church Road had been repaired and 
that a Sweet Chestnut Tree in memory of Pauline Crooks is to be planted on Thurlow 
Sports Field.  There were no objections to a Planning Application for the felling of a 
Sycamore tree at Little Thurlow Hall.  Flooding of the footpath in front of The Grange is to 
be investigated. A positive response to the possible computer course for beginners had 
been received from five parishioners from all Gt Thurlow, Gt Wratting and Lt Thurlow and 
this will be pursued further.   
 
Heart Start Haverhill is offering a free two hour training session for parishioners, which 
aims to teach people what to do in an emergency.  It is hoped to hold this during an 
evening in the Village Hall sometime in March (see separate advert) and places will need to 
booked in advance. Full Minutes of the Meeting will appear on the Parish Council Notice 
Board and on the village website www.thethurlows.org.uk. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th March 2013, 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 

M. Hawkins, Parish Clerk 
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corruption, and predicting forthcoming doom. He was able to see the falsehood of 
the worship, the foulness of the religious activity, the commercial dishonesty, and 
the total neglect of human rights. He saw human beings crushed below the level 
of humanity by the reckless luxury of the rich and the sordid corruption of justice. 
Amos realised that ruin stared the country in the face. Without righteousness and 
fair dealing, without truthfulness and without the proper recognition of the status 
of humanity, the nation was doomed. The pure religion of the Jewish people 
worshipping Almighty God had become corrupted by the worship of the local 
Canaanite gods. Unless the people caught a new vision of God, and returned to 
worshipping Him and Him alone, Amos believed that they would surely perish. It 
was not enough merely to observe outwardly the old commandments in their 
literal simplicity, rather their essence had to be applied to the life which the 
people now led. Righteousness had to be allowed to flourish in society, and not 
be hampered by any considerations either religious or political. A safe and happy 
future for the people of Israel could only be assured by the establishment and 
maintenance of justice in society, of spiritual worship and purity of life. Outward 

of Jewish religion were merely loathsome if they were not accompanied by 
righteousness. If we as clergy are to be prophetic in the Old Testament sense 

shrink back from denouncing evil when we encounter it and from calling 

boring or irrelevant in the world of today.                      
Derek Hollis 
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Update from Great Wratting Parish Council 
 
The following is a brief summary of the meeting held on 31 January 2013. Minutes are 
available from the Parish Clerk. 
 

consult with immediate neighbours. 
 
County Councillor, Jane Midwood, reminded us that the next Safer Neighbourhood Team 
(SNT) meeting will be held on 12 March at Chedburgh and that the Home Security event to 
take place at Clare Town Hall on 20 March will be attended by the Chief of Police for 
Suffolk.  
 
St Edmundsbury Councillor, Robert Clifton Brown, brought to our attention the Business 
Ratepayer event taking place at Genzyme on 12 February and provided outline information 
on the latest planning proposals at Hanchet End, Haverhill.  
 

with essential repairs needed to the church roof and fundraising efforts required to help 
finance the work. The annual village fete is traditionally the key local fundraising event for 
the upkeep of our village church and an extra big effort will be needed this year. Additional 
volunteers to help organise the fete are welcome. Further fundraising events are planned. 
 
A number of issues concerning our village roads were discussed. Feedback from the County 
Council Highways department has confirmed that there is no intention to widen the bridge 

Street when repairs are completed later in the year. Correspondence regarding flooding on 
Withersfield Road continues. Potholes that have appeared across the village are now a 
major concern too. Steve Robinson will collate photos and location details and the 
Chairman will continue to push the Highways department for a commitment to carry out 
repairs as soon as possible. Concerns about the amount of mud on our roads from farm 
vehicles in recent weeks was also raised as a potential hazard to drivers. 
 
Gavin Acheson confirmed that collation of the village email tree is progressing well and 
suggested the setting up of sub-committee to oversee development of the village website.  
 

Caroline Togher Great Wratting Parish Council 
 

Pothole success 
 

continued to badger the Highways department to fill in the numerous potholes on 
Withersfield Road and The Street that have been causing hazardous driving conditions.  
 
Many thanks to Steve Robinson for the photographic evidence and Gavin Acheson for his 
unrelenting emails  the strategy has worked! Potholes were repaired on 12 February.  

Great Wratting News 
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Based in Great Thurlow 
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INFORMATION FOR RESIDENTS.   This is a brief guide, intended especially for newcomers to 
the villages, with information about the facilities and services available locally and some useful 
telephone numbers and addresses. 

Services and Societies in Thurlow Telephone 
Thurlow Village Stores and Post Office  Naomi Sharrod 01440 783214 
Thurlow News  Naomi Sharrod 01440 783923 
Thurlow Garage  Ray Sharrod 01440 783248 
The Cock Inn  Lucy Huelin 01440 783224 
Plumbing Services  TKHeat  Kevin Crowson 07966 208794 

01440 783654 
Parish Clerk  Little Thurlow  Molly Hawkins 01440 783259 
Parish Clerk  Great Thurlow  Diana Allin 01440 783560 
Thurlow CEVC School  Head Teacher 01440 783281 
Thurlow Pre-School  Helen Frost (thurlowpreschool@hotmail.co.uk.) 01440 783688 
Thurlow Mother and Toddlers  Claire Yallop and Helen Morley 01440 783975 
Thurlow Fayre  Janice Klimcke and Diana Allin 01440 783626 

01440 783560 
Thurlow Gardening Club  Dawn Abbey 01440 783646 
Thurlow Sports Club Secretary  Allan Loveday 01440 707416 
Thurlow Village Hall Committee  Janice Klimcke 01440 783626 
Thurlow Village Hall Bookings  Diana Allin 01440 783560 
Thurlow Womens Institute  President Ann Tipper 01440 783090 
Thurlow Tennis Club Andy Quick 01440 783040 

Copy deadline, as always is the 15th of the month. 
View The Village Link online at www.TheThurlows.org.uk 

Services and Societies in Great Wratting Telephone 
Neighbourhood Watch  Linda Reading 01440 783376 
Red Lion, Great Wratting  George and Linda Sykes 01440 783237 
The Great Wratting Book Group  Jean Newlands 01440 783111 
The mobile library service stops at Coronation Cottages at 2pm on alternate Monday 
afternoons.  

01440 702638  

Emergency Telephone 
Police Response  any officer, non emergency 101 
Police Response  Emergency 999 
Suffolk Fire Service 01284 558888 
UK Network (Electricity) 24 hour Emergency helpline 0800 7838838 
Anglian Water 24 hour Emergency Helpline (water/sewage) 08457 145145 
British Telecom 24 hour fault reporting 0800 800151 
Floodline 24 hour with recorded update 0845 9881188 
In case of disaster or village is cut off, go to Thurlow Village Hall. 
Key Holder is Diana Allin  89a Hill House, Great Thurlow 

01440 783560 
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Community Contacts Telephone 
Churches  Stourhead Benefice  Rev. Derek Hollis 01440 763066 
Haverhill Social Services 01440 764949 
Haverhill Citizens Advice Bureau 01440 704012 
St Edmundsbury Borough Council Planning 01284 763233 
District Councillor  Robert Clifton-Brown 01440 783562 
St Edmundsbury Borough Council 01284 763233 
St Edmundsbury Borough Council (Haverhill office) 01440 702271 
County Councillor  Jane Midwood 01440 821428 
Suffolk County Council General Enquiries 08456 066067 
Age Concern  Mary Hilton 01440 783649 
Thurlow Estate  Tim Barling, Agent 
Thurlow Estate  Tom Duffin, Assistant to Agent 

01440 783661 

Libraries  Haverhill 
Libraries  Bury St Edmunds 
A mobile library visits the villages on alternate Mondays stopping at Sowley 
Green 11.30-11.40am, 109 Bury Road, Great Thurlow 11.45-12.10pm and Little 
Thurlow Green, 1 Coronation Villas 12.45-1.00pm. 

01440 702638 
01284 352545 

Suffolk Radio  BBC FM 103.9 or 104.6 01473 250000 
Refuse Collection 
Every Friday early morning  Black bin on week one, blue and brown bin week 
two alternating 

01284 757320 

Environmental Health and Pest Control 01284 757084 

Health and Wellbeing Telephone 
Doctors  The Christmas Maltings and Clements Practice 
Doctors  Selby Practice 
Doctors  Stourhead Medical Practice 

08444 773543 
01440 702010 
01440 761177 

Chemist  Boots, Haverhill 
Chemist  Sainsburys Pharmacy 
Chemist  The Co operative Pharmacy 

01440 702058 
01440 708043 
01440 702079 

Hospital  West Suffolk (Bury St Edmunds) 
Hospital  West Suffolk Accident and Emergency 
Hospital  Addenbrookes (Cambridge) 

01284 713000 
01284 713333 
01223 245151 

Vets  Swayne and Partners (Haverhill) 
Vets  Lida Vets (Newmarket) 
Vets  Hawkedon Veterinary Surgery 

01440 702007 
01638 560000 
01284 789428 

Church Wardens Telephone 
Simon Corbett 01440 783698 
Ben Stanton 01440 783103 

Robin Vestey T.B.A. 
Iris Eley 01440 783534 
George Vestey 01440 783240 

Tim Knappett 01440 783654 
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Great Wratting Parish Council Contacts Telephone 
Chair  Gavin Acheson    01440 783515 
Councillor  Anthony Lundrigan  01440 783817 
Councillor  Vacancy   
Councillor  Petra Stephenson 01440 783384 
Councillor  Jackie Edmonds 01440 783322 
Councillor  Steven Robinson 01440 783131 
Councillor  Caroline Togher 01440 783876 
Parish Clerk  Emma White gtwrattingpc@yahoo.co.uk 07792455030 
If you would like information about joining Great Wratting Parish Council, please contact the Parish 
Clerk. www.parish-council.com/greatwrattingparishcouncil 

Little Thurlow Parish Council Contacts Telephone 
Keith Bunting Chairman 01440 783528 
Chris Field Vice Chairman 01440 783697 
Mary Hilton 01440 783649 
Heather Hunt 01440 783573 
Jill Steel 01440 783310 
Chris Lowe 01440 783891 
John Tipper 01440 783090 
Molly Hawkins Parish Clerk 01440 783259 

Great Thurlow Parish Council Contacts Telephone 
Peter Thomas Chairman 01440 783700 
Stan Cook Vice Chairman T.B.A. 
George Vestey 01440 783240 
Conrad Hawkins 01440 783259 
Naomi Sharrod 01440 783923 
Rod Pass T.B.A. 
Diana Allin Parish Clerk 01440 783560 

Parish Council Notice Board 
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F R E E - E M E R G E N C Y L IF E SUPPO R T (E LS) T R A IN IN G 
B Y H E A R T ST A R T H A V E R H I L L , A BRI T ISH H E A R T F O UND A T I O N IN I T I A T I V E  

 

Knowing what to do when someone has a cardiac arrest is important.  Living in a rural 
community help is often a little further away, so if you can perform CPR (cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation) and defibrillation you can buy the time needed for professional help to arrive and 
maybe save the life of your loved one.  Being able to do CPR more than doubles their chance 
of survival. 
 

Without resuscitation cardiac arrest is always fatal.  CPR can double the chances of survival 
and with early CPR and defibrillation the chances of survival increase to around 40%-60%. 
 

The ELS course is two hours long and will be held in Thurlow Village Hall on a Thursday 
evening in March from 6.30pm.  A certificate of attendance will be issued. 
 

For more details and to book your place at the Training Session telephone Molly Hawkins on 
01440 783259 or email mollyhawkins10@aol.com. 

Advertise here for just  
£20 per month! 


